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  DEVELOPMENT PLANNING DEPARTMENT 

November 16, 2023 

Ministy of Labour  by email: webohs@ontario.ca 
Health and Safety Contact Centre 
400 University Avenue, 14th Floor 
Toronto, ON 
M7A 1T7 

To Whom it May Concern, 

RE: City of Vaughan Planning Applications 
Zoning By-law Amendment Application File Z.21.004 
Site Development Application File DA.21.006 
Royal King Valley Holdings Inc. 
Location: 3230 King Vaughan Road, City of Vaughan 

In the processing of a Temporary Use By-law application under the Planning Act, 
Council directed City staff at its meeting on November 14, 2023, to advise the Ministry 
of Labour that there is an industrial building with workers present, located at 3230 
King Vaughan Road. This building does not have an issued building permit and has 
been occupied without approvals from the City of Vaughan’s Building Standards 
Department.   

If you have any questions, please contact me at 905-832-8585, Extension 8445 or 
at haiqing.xu@vaughan.ca. 

Yours truly, 

Haiqing Xu, Deputy City Manager, 
Planning and Growth Management 

Copy:  Ben Pucci, Director of Building Standards and Chief Building Official 
 Nancy Tuckett, Director, Development Planning 
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